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The manuscript has been improved according to the suggestions of reviewers:

1 Format has been updated

2 Revision has been made according to the suggestions of the reviewer
Answers to reviewer 1:
(1)Thank you for pointing out the important problems involving the port-site complications on long term follow up and cost analysis. Actually, it has been nearly three years since the initiation of the study, but no major comlications, such as hernia or infection occurred at the incision except for contusion and hematoma. These patients who suffered contusion and hepatoma at the incision all recovered in several days.
(2) We have made a corresponding description of cost analysis in the revised manuscript. We found that there was no significant diffenence in the total cost between SILC and traditional LC when common trocars rather than special ports were selected.
(3) We have stated in the revised manuscript the end points of the study. Thanks for your attention.

Answers to reviewer 2:
(1) Thank you for pointing out the important problem involving the denomination of the technique in our study. We agreed with the reviewer on the point that the name of “single-port laparoscopic cholecystectomy (SPLC)” could not describe the technique precisely. After disscussion, we finally replaced single-port laparoscopic cholecystectomy (SPLC) by single-incision laparoscopic cholecystectomy (SILC) in the manuscript, because operation was carried out through a single 20-mm umbilical incision along with two suspension sutures to retract the gallbladder. Compared with the SPLC technique by using special ports, In fact, we found the cosmetic outcome was good and comparable.
(2) We are very sorry for the negligence that we did not describe the operating peocess clearly. When the gallbladder was free from the gallbladder fossa, the 5-mm trocar was exchanged for a 10-mm one, and through the 10-mm port, a standard specemen bag was inserted and the gallbladder was placed into the bag. At last, the specimen bag was extracted after removal of the suspending stitch from the abdominal wall.
(3) As discussed above, single-incision laparoscopic cholecystectomy (SILC) rather than single-port laparoscopic cholecystectomy (SPLC) was thought to be a better choice to describe the thchnique, so we choose SILC as the abbrevicion.
(4) According to the original data we found we made a mistake here. We have made revision in the manuscript. Thanks for your attention.
(5) We have deleted one reference in the revised manuscript. Thanks for your attention.
3 References and typesetting were corrected

Thank you again for publishing our manuscript in the World Journal of Gastroenterology.
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